
WHITCHURCH RURAL PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting held in Ash Parish Rooms on Wednesday 13th April 2016

Acting Chair:

Cllr T Hunter
Councillors Present: 
Cllr J Dodd; Cllr A Allen; Cllr C Chambers; Cllr S Power, Cllr L Chesters; Cllr R Butler
Clerk:


Mrs M Joyce



1 Welcome & Public Session
Three members of the public were present.  No representations were made.

2 Present & Apologies and/or Absent
Apologies received from Cllr Thompson.
3 Declaration of Disclosable Pecuniary or any other Interests: 
Potential bias declared by Cllrs Hunter and Dodd.  Cllr Chesters to take Chair for the discussion and the voting process.

4 Requests for Dispensations for DPIs


5 Planning: 
16/00449/FUL (validated: 29/02/2016) Address: Land To The North West Of 12A, Ash Magna, Whitchurch, Shropshire 
Proposal: Erection of detached bungalow
Cllrs Hunter and Dodd left the Meeting whilst the discussion was ongoing.  Councillors considered the application and the representations made to the last Meeting.  

Councillors voted – 5 votes objecting to application. 

Councillors agreed to object to the proposal and requested that the Clerk submits an objection on the following grounds: 

The Parish Council resolved to object to this application on the following grounds:
1 Overdevelopment of the site: Council members agreed that the plot is insufficient in size to support the proposed dwelling.
2 Detrimental impact on neighbouring recreational amenities: Due to the car parking arrangements for the hall, bowling club and tennis courts Council Members agreed that to create a new access into the plot would create a safety hazard for the recreational amenity users. 
3 The proposed dwelling would be too close to the village hall and would be overbearing due to the land height difference.
4 Concerns were raised over rights of access: although the land owner has right of way over the land it is unclear as to whether there is a right to create a new access for the proposed dwelling.
The Parish Council objects to this application.
Cllrs Dodd and Hunter returned to the Meeting. 

There being no further business the Acting Chair closed the Meeting  at 7:27pm.




